
October 28, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 15-E-0407 – Order Establishing Interim Ceilings on the Interconnection of Net Metered 

Generation 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (the 
“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the order issued in Case 15-E-0407(the 
“Order”) on October 16, 2015 by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 
     
    Eighth Revised Leaf No. 198 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 200 
      

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
    

    Effective:  November 6, 2015 
 
 This Order directed all electric utilities to file tariff leaves, by October 30, 2015, implementing 
revisions to the ceilings on the interconnection of net metered generation in conformance with the 
requirements set forth in the Order. 
 
 The above leaves incorporate the revision as directed in the Order and revise Rule No. 36 - Net 
Metering for Solar Electric Generating Equipment, Farm Waste Electric Generating Equipment, Micro-
Combined Heat and Power Generating Equipment, Fuel Cell Electric Generating Equipment and Micro 
Hydroelectric Generating Equipment and Rule No. 37 –Net Metering for Residential, Farm Service and 
Non-Residential Wind Generating Systems by adding the language, “The maximum amount of net metered  
generation that the Company must interconnect will float for an interim basis until such time as the interim 
period ends as directed by the Commission in its Order issued October 16, 2015 in Case 15-E-0407.”   
 
 Attachment 1 included with this filing show where the changes have occurred. 
 
 Ordering Clause 1 of the Order directs utilities to file tariff changes within by October 30, 2015 
with an effective date of November 6, 2015.  
 
 Also, as directed in Ordering Clause 3 of the Order, the requirement for newspaper publication is 
waived for this filing. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Carol Teixeira 
   
       Carol Teixeira, Manager 
       New York Electric Pricing 
        
PJR/CT 

Received: 10/28/2015


